
NOTICE OF EXEMPTION 

Fee Exempt per Government Code Section 6103 

To: 181 Office of Planning and Research 
1400 Tenth Street, Room 121 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Tulare County Clerk 
Room 105, Courthouse 
221 South Mooney Blvd. 
Visalia, CA 93291 

Lead Agency: Tulare County Resource Management Agency 
5961 South Mooney Blvd. 
Visalia, CA 93277 

FILED 
TULARE COUNTY 

OCT O 5 2022 

ASSESSOR/CLERK RECORDER 
BY: 

(559) 624-7000
A tin: hguerra@co. tu/are. ca. us DA TE RECEIVED FOR FILING AT TulARE COUNrY CLERK 

Applicant(s): Tulare County General Services Agency, Parks 
2637 W. Burrel Ave., Suite 200 
Visalia, CA 93291 
(559) 205-1100

Project Title: Environmental Enhancement Funding Grant 
Project Location - Specific: Bartlett Park, 2880 I Worth Dr. Porterville, CA and Kings River Park, 39700 Rd 28 Kingsburg, CA 93631 
Project Location- Section, Township, Range: N/A 
Project Location - City: Porterville, CA and Kingsburg, CA Project Location - County: Tulare 

Description of Nature, Purpose, and Beneficiaries of Project: Upon Board approval, Tulare County General Services Agency (GSA) 
will be applying for the Environmental Enhancement Funding Grant through the Spill Prevention and Response Office of the California 
Department of Fish and Wildlife. GSA will be applying to remove the bamboo and cattail plants at Bartlett Park and Kings River Park. 
These invasive species will be removed primarily by heavy equipment, may require manual removal by workers, and any other 
acceptable removal practices. This project will reduce and/or eliminate the threat these plants pose to biodiversity. Additionally, cattails 
adversely impact the water and habitat surrounding the plants. It will also improve the appearance of the parks for park goers. 

Exempt Status: (check one) 

0 Ministerial (Sec. 21080(b){l); 15268); 
0 Emergency Project (Sec. 2 l080(b)(4); 15269(b)(c)); 
181 Common Sense Exemption: (14 Cal. Code Regs. Section 15061(b)(3)) 
0 Categorical Exemption: 
0 Statutory Exemptions: 

Reasons why project is exempt: This action is consistent with CEQA Guidelines (California Administrative Code, Title 14, Division 
6) Section 15061 (b)(3) that there is no possibility that the proposed grant activity may have a significant effect on the environment.
Thus, Section 15061 (b)(3) is applicable and appropriate for this project. Further, CDFA certified a Final Program Environmental
Impact Report (PEIR) for the Statewide Plant Pest Prevention and Management Program as an ongoing effort by CDFA to protect
California's agriculture from damage caused by invasive plant species. As such, the use of Sections 15061 (b)(3) is appropriate and
applicable.

Name of Public Agency Approving Project: Tulare County Board of Supervisors 
Project Planner/Representative: Albert Cendejas, Parks and Grounds Manager Area Code/felephone: 559-205-1110 

�C::,. Date: 10/05/22 Title: Chief Environmental Planner 

By:�

;2_( � Date: 

By: Reed Schenke, P.E. 

181 Signed by Lead Agency 

10/5/22 Title: Environmental Assessment Officer 
RMA Director 

Date submitted to OPR/SCH: 




